Year 1 Term 2 2018
We have been very pleased by how quickly the children have settled into Year 1 and established new routines and engaged with a different learning style. 
Our theme for this term will be ‘Under the sea” We will complete our study on the British Isle and extend into the seas around us, and then the oceans of the world. In science we will be undertaking some investigative work looking at waterproofing, camouflage, best materials and floating and sinking.  

We will be exploring how to use a computer to create art – looking at the work of Jackson Pollark, Mondrian, Juan Miro and Picasso. We will also be using colour mixing whilst looking at the work of JMW Turner in art. In R.E we will be learning about Christianity, symbols baptism and then the Christmas story.
In English we will be focussing on non-fiction writing through exploring and writing our own under the sea animal fact files. We will also be moving onto letter writing. We would be grateful if you could continue to listen to your child read at least 5 times a week. This could be sharing their book and/or playing games / activities with the phonic sounds given to you at parents evening. We will also continue to encourage children to take part in activities that develop their speaking and listening skills. Many children are now able to speak to an audience with increasing confidence. 
Show and Tell for this term will be; 
October 30th  – Free choice
November 13th – Something to do with ‘under the sea’ 
November 27th – Something you have made with either (or both) 3D/2D shapes
December 11th – Something related to Christmas
In Maths we will be looking at shapes, patterns, addition and subtraction. This will include naming common 2D and 3D shapes as well as describing position, direction and movement, including whole, half, quarter and three-quarter turns. Children will regularly be using the +, - and = signs to record their work and they will begin to solve simple problems involving addition and subtraction. We will also be developing the children’s mental strategies and quick recall, please refer to the number bond homework in their reading diaries. It will really help your child if they can practise adding and subtracting numbers in their heads, putting the larger number first and counting on or back. It would also be useful if they could practise counting in steps of 1, 2, 5 and 10. 
RM Easimaths log-ins will be in the reading diaries. Children are encouraged to access this at home 2-3 times a week as part of their ongoing maths homework. Dojo points will be awarded for those who complete their homework. 

We will soon begin practising for our Christmas Performance of ‘The Innkeepers Breakfast.’ Please support your child with learning words if they are given a speaking part.
Thank you for your continued support, please remember we are available at the end of the day or via email for any questions. 
The Year One team

